
 

 

 State of North Carolina  |  Department of Transportation  |  Division of Highways 
5501 Barbados Boulevard | Castle Hayne, NC 28429-5647      

910-341-2000 T 

 
June 17, 2016 
 
               NOTIFICATION OF AWARD 
 
 
 
Andy Barry 
S. T. Wooten Corporation 
P.O. Box 2408 
Wilson, NC 27894 
 
Contract No.          DC00157 
TIP No’s.               N/A 
Federal Aid No’s   N/A 
WBS Element        17BP.3.R.45 
County:                  Sampson  
Description:         Replace Sampson Bridge #263 over Williamson Swamp   
  
Dear Mr. Barry: 
 
I am pleased inform you that S. T. Wooten Corporation has been awarded the contract for the 
above project based on the bid submitted on June 16, 2016 in the amount of  $488,384.38.  
  
Bonds are required on this project.  Please remember that work may not start before the contract 
has been properly executed. 
 
In addition, your attention is directed to Articles 107-16, 108-1, 108-2 and 108-3 of the Standard 
Specifications relative to liability insurance, letters of intent. Information regarding these items 
should be addressed prior to beginning work. Please forward this information to the Division 
Proposals Engineer, Lloyd G. Royall, Jr., as soon as possible so that a preconstruction conference 
can be held. 
 
Mr. Royall’s mailing address is 5501 Barbados Blvd., Wilmington, NC 28429 and telephone 
number is (910) 341-2000.  
 
 
 
In accordance with Article 104-2 of the Standard Specifications, it will be necessary for you to 
submit the names of those individuals within your organization who will be authorized to sign 
supplemental agreements that may be necessary in the performance of the work under this contract. 
Also, please submit prosecution of work, progress schedule and preconstruction conference. Please 
furnish this information to the Division Bridge Program Engineer, Mr. Alton R. Edgerton.  



 
 

 
Mr. Edgerton’s mailing address is 5501 Barbados Blvd., Castle Hayne, NC 28429 and telephone 
number is (910) 341-2000. 
   
 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (910) 341-2000. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
             
 
       Lloyd G. Royall, Jr. 
       Division Proposals Engineer 
 
LGR/lgr 
  
cc:     Mr. Alton R. Edgerton 
         Mr. Anthony W. Law 
       Mr. D. Chad Kimes, PE 
          
        
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


